From: Pau

Paul M. Neebe [pmn9r@cms.mail.virginia.edu] Wednesday, December 17, 2003 5:59 PM

Sent: Wednesday, Dec To: Town Council Cc: Gene Poveromo

Subject: Petition to move Dangerous Highland Woods Road Entrance

,

Dear Mayor and Town Council:

Please let this letter server to petition the Town to investigate the possibilities of moving the Dangerous Intersection at Highland Woods Road and Old Mason Farm further back (away) from 15-501.

In it's current from it is very dangerous when cars are waiting for the light and residents from the Highland Woods Subdivision are trying to entrance and exit. Just a few days ago, I saw a school bus, that could not enter, leave it stopped in the dangerous traffic flow.

Also the Proposed development of The Family House @ Unc Hospital on (Old?) Mason Farm Road next to the Ronald McDonald House (File 7.73..1) will exacerbate this already overflowing and dangerous intersection.

I respectfully request that this project be required to go before the town council and that the setback and movement of the Highland Woods Road Entrance be tied to this project as a condition.

If needed I can obtain Signatures from other residents of Highland Woods Road.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Paul Neebe 1002 Highland Woods Road Chapel Hill, NC 27517 U.S.A. email: neebe@virginia.edu Phone 919-929-9394